Mr. Vence Hall. Downs, Renses.

Dear Vance:

I certainly was delighted to get your letter of last Monday and to learn that the farm work is agreeing with you to an unusual extent. The rain has ceased and I am sure that stacking alfalfa bales will put the old muscle on you to such an extent that you will devour cepious amounts of food to feed the body of one V. Hall.

I am happy to learn about the fine wheat cop.
It is about time that western Kansas was getting something that should be coming to them.

I have told the family about your letter, and Mrs. Allen and Bob and the rest of the family wish to extend their best wishes to you and your family.

I will send you the basketball equipment when you write for it, but I imagine that you will want to get harvesting out of the way. I wouldn't fool with basketball until you really want to shoot some goals, and then the equipment will be forthcoming at your request.

I sincerely hope it will be a great year for you, and I am sure if spirit and training has anything to do with it, so far as you are concerned, we will have a great team.

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours.

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach.